
 

 
TO THE PUBLIC OPINION 

 
 

Given the information that appeared in some media about an alleged sanction against 
Mr. Gonzalo Castillo Guzmán as president of the Peruvian Sports Federation of 
Badminton (FDPB, for its acronym in Spanish), our institution clarifies the following: 
 
1. On November 11th, 2022, the Superior Council of Sports Justice and Sports Honors 
(CSJDHD, for its acronym in Spanish) issued Resolution Nº 016-CSJDHD-IPD declaring 
the nullity ex officio of Resolution Nº 015 dated on July 25th, 2022 leaving all its ends 
without effect. 
 
2. There is no sanction against Mr. Gonzalo Castillo Guzmán, being able to exercise his 
functions as director of the National Sports System without any limitation. 
 
3. Mr. Gonzalo Castillo Guzmán, as president of the FDPB, leads a sporting change very 
well received by badminton and para badminton players who constantly bring 
achievements to Peru. 
 
4. We exhort badminton players, para badminton players and members of the 
Grassroots Assembly of the FDPB to continue working together for the progress of 
badminton at the national level. To continue obtaining the triumphs that elevated us 
to be recognized as one of the most awarded entities in Peruvian sports. 
 
5. We call on public opinion not to be surprised by news that does not respond to the 
legal truth. 
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